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+ Metropolitan Abraham Stephanos

Blessings to all the Vicars and faithful of the Diocese of UK-Europe and Africa, in the
name of the blessed Holy Trinity;

Dearly beloved in Christ,

It is with profound sorrow that we have learnt of the devastating fire disaster in Kuwait,
which has tragically claimed many lives, including members of our Church. This loss is
deeply felt throughout our Diocese, and our hearts are heavy with the grief of the affected
families.

Our brothers and sisters in the Diaspora, particularly in the Middle East, face significant
challenges and make immense sacrifices for their families and communities back home.
Their dedication and contributions are a testament to their strength and spirit.

In the face of this tragedy, we ask that each parish in our Diocese dedicate prayers during the
next Eucharistic celebration to honour those who have lost their lives and to seek comfort for
the bereaved families. May the Holy Spirit bring them solace and peace in this time of
sorrow.

Let us unite in prayer and support for our community members impacted by this disaster and
for all the families affected. May we find strength in our faith and hope in God’s enduring
love.

Yours in Christ


